
City of Strathmoor Manor Minutes for October 22, 2024 

In attendance: Commissioners: Brian Cobb, Nick Clifton, Brooke Heitz, Kathy 
Zandona and Susan Stopher; Chief Mike Lamey and John Harrison, City Attorney. 

The Minutes for the September, 2024 meeting were approved. 

Police Business- The September, 2024 police report was reviewed and discussed.  
Chief Lamey reported that the Strathmoor Police have been given radar and 
breathalyzer equipment by the State of KY.  Additionally, the State will post four (4) 
new speed limit signs in the Strathmoor area. 

Resident Business- None  

Financial- 
The August Financial Statements that were  previously distributed were discussed. 

The FY final report for the year ending June 30, 2024 has been completed and sent 
to Frankfort.  

All property taxes are paid, except for 3 homes.  

City Business/Legal -  
Harrison presented Resolution, Series 2024, Number 1 outlining the traffic problems 
on Bardstown Road, which is the eastern boundary of Strathmoor Manor, and a 
resolution to demand that the Commonwealth of Kentucky. undertake some effort to 
mitigate the dangers created by speeding and lack of traffic control on Bardstown 
Road.  This Resolution was unanimously approved for mailing to public officials.  (See 
attached Resolution) 

Stopher has determined that there are 6 properties owned by non-residents. The 
rental property registration will be sent.   

Harrison outlined the process for appointing additional Commissioners at the January, 
2025 meeting.   

Maintenance Report - 
There are some dead limbs to be trimmed in a few weeks. Fall planting will be 
considered.  It was agreed that the snow removal contract should again be entered 
into with Nalley.. 
   
Communications - 
 Notices will be sent regarding commissioner registered write-ins and Halloween Trick 
or Treat hours. 

The next meeting will be December 3, 2024 .


